NEVADA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE



KEITH ROYAL SHERIFF/CORONER PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: March 14, 2017

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Keith Royal, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator

SUBJECT: Resolution authorizing the execution of a renewal agreement with the 17th

District Agricultural Association-Nevada County Fairgrounds to provide

security for the County Fair

RECOMMENDATION: Adopt Resolution

<u>FUNDING</u>: Funding from the 17th Agricultural District for FY 17/18 and impacts the Sheriff's Office Administrative-Operations budget. The General Fund will not be impacted.

BACKGROUND: Each year the 17th Agricultural District contracts with the Nevada County Sheriff's Office to provide security services at the annual fair. The Sheriff's Office provides deputies, reserve deputies, and dispatchers for these services. The attached resolution authorizes the Sheriff to execute the contract. The amount being reimbursed to the County for 2017 will not exceed \$27,500. The term of the agreement is from August 9, 2017 to August 14, 2017.

As in years past, this amount will reimburse the county for its actual cost of wages for personnel who are scheduled to provide fair security. This amount does not cover overhead costs.

Initiated and Approved by: Keith Royal